
Staff Report 

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the Town Council 

FROM: Wes Heathcock, Town Manager 

DATE: September 10, 2024 

RE: Planning Commission Stipend 

Recommendation  

Provide staff directions on the Planning Commission stipend. 

Issue Statement and Discussion 

During the 2024 Council Goals development, reviewing the Planning Commission 
stipend was identified as an essential goal under Initiative #5 Community Engagement 
and Involvement. The last stipend increase for the Planning Commissioners was in 
2004 by Ordinance No. 215, which increased the commissioner’s compensation from 
$25/month to $50/month. It is worth noting, the planning commission is scheduled for 
once-a-month meetings.  

Looking at the area compensation for planning commissioners, the following 
observations were made:  

 The mean of the above planning commissioner’s stipend for the region is $107.50. 

ITEM 11



Staff is requesting the council discuss and provide direction regarding adjusting the 
planning commissioner stipend. In addition, the staff is requesting the council discuss 
and provide directions on modifying the Loomis Municipal Code to delegate the 
planning commissioner stipend via council resolution.  
 
CEQA Requirements 
 
The proposed action is exempt from the California Environmental Quality Act pursuant 
to CEQA Guidelines section 15061(b)(3) and is not a project pursuant to section 15378 
because it will not result in a direct or reasonably foreseeable indirect physical change 
in the environment. 
 
Financial and/or Policy Implications 
 
Changes to the planning commissioner stipend will increase the operating budget cost 
applicable to the increase. The current operating budget for planning commissioners is 
$3,000.  
 

Attachments 
 

A. Loomis Municipal Code Chapter 2.36 – Planning Commission 

B. Town of Loomis Ordinance No. 215 
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